
Jennifer Passafiume  
J2sports, LLC 

The Vineyard Triathlon 
P.O. Box 1626 

Edgartown, MA 02539 
vineyardtriathlon@gmail.com 

978-618-0804 
 
Tim Carroll and Diana DeBlase 
Town of Chilmark 
Chilmark, MA 02535 
 
July 10th, 2017 
 
Dear Mr. Carroll and Mrs. DeBlase, 
 

I am seeking approval for the fourth annual Vineyard Triathlon on Martha’s Vineyard 
September 10th, 2017 starting at 7:00am.  This years event lineup will include the half iron 
distance triathlon and sprint distance triathlon. We are anticipating about 400 total competitors 
participating in the event.  The race will be based at Waban Park in Oak Bluffs.  This will be the 
place for registration, bike racks, and transitioning.  This is also serve as the start and finish line 
for the event.  The swim portion of the race will take place at Inkwell Beach in Oak Bluffs. 
Please see follow this link for route maps: 
http://maps.onemillionrevolutions.org/map.jsp?mapID=5768477495263232​  Safety is my 
number one concern this year so some changes have been made to the route to make the 
course safer overall. 
 
 We will be hiring police officers as needed to ensure participant safety.  We will also have 
additional volunteers on the course to help with directions as well as ensure safety. 
 
You may also refer to our website for more information.  ​www.vineyardtriathlon.com 
 
A portion of the proceeds will be donated to the YMCA of Martha’s Vineyard.  
 
Thank you for your consideration in continuing this great event. 
  
Best, 
Jennifer Passafiume 
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